
Arthur J. O’Neil Goffstown Council #5112            SPECIAL NOTICE!!
John Flanagan Grand Knight,!!
  Special Notice: The regular business meeting is on Wednesday September 05, 2018 @ 7:30 
PM at Saint Lawrence Parish. I hope to see all officers and many brother knights at this 
meeting. Our summer meetings have been poorly attended. We have not have a quorum at 
these meetings to move on important motions. NOTE: Our senior officers will not be able to 
attend the announced 2nd Monday of the month meeting so we have moved it to the above 
date.!!
  At the the 8th Annual BBQ I was approached by Claira Monier, a Goffstown resident and 
parishioner of St. Lawrence. She is seeking volunteers for this Saturday’s 9.1.2018 Cruising 
Downtown in Manchester. They need volunteers to direct traffic, park cars and collect donations 
in up to 4 hour blocks from 6 am to 4 pm. 100% of the donations goes to 11 charities like Boys 
and Girls Club, Camp Allen and Camp Foster. Please call me ASAP if you would like to 
volunteer. This event is being run by the Manchester Rotary Club which Claira is a member.   !!!
Our DD, Elmer Lajoie has asked our council when we would like the installation of officers for 
this current fraternal year. I am asking all officers to be present at this activity. I would like to 
propose Saturday 9.29.2018. Please, officers, R.S.V.P. with me on your availability.!!
Our Catholic Church is once again under attack by the media. We as K of C are a 1st line 
of attack against this sad undertaking. !!
William Donahue, Catholic League president, wrote a few recent articles about the 
Pennsylvania sexual abuse investigation:!!
https://www.cnsnews.com/commentary/bill-donohue/catholic-leagues-bill-donohue-
debunks-pennsylvania-report-clergy-sex-abuse!!
https://www.breitbart.com/big-government/2018/08/18/theologians-lay-
leaders-call-collective-resignation-u-s-bishops/	!
Please read the above articles and Pope Francis’s papal letter below:	!
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2018-08/pope-francis-letter-people-
of-god-sexual-abuse.html	!
My brother knights, if you have ever questioned your membership in the K of C, 
this should be a clarion call for your active participation in our honored Order. We 
are all Christian Lay Leaders in our parishes and community. We must stand strong 
with our Holy Catholic church. We must support our Pope, Cardinals, Bishops and 

https://www.cnsnews.com/commentary/bill-donohue/catholic-leagues-bill-donohue-debunks-pennsylvania-report-clergy-sex-abuse
https://www.breitbart.com/big-government/2018/08/18/theologians-lay-leaders-call-collective-resignation-u-s-bishops/
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2018-08/pope-francis-letter-people-of-god-sexual-abuse.html


Priests. I hope you will stand strong to defend our faith, our way of life. Make no 
mistake - we are under attack by our secular society.  Please do everything you can 
to repel this attack. Pray your daily Rosary for our priests. Attend your council 
meetings to reactive your commitment to our parishes and your council.	!
Also, do not forget that our NH State Primary election day. Please make sure to get 
out the vote. Please invite your family and friends to vote also. 	!!!!
Our council website address is:!!
http://www.goffstownkofc.com!!
Our Facebook page is:!!
https://www.facebook.com/kofc5112/  !!!
Vivat Jesus,!!
John Flanagan, GK!
9 Pollard Rd.!
Goffstown, NH 03045!!
(603) 203-0135 cell!
(603) 384-1660 home!!
nhjffiii@comcast.net - email!!!
Special Meeting Notice Wednesday 9.5.2018 7:30 PM St. Lawrence Parish	!


